Weatherill, Tannis

Subject:

townhomes off Williamson

From: Anne Cairns

Sent: November-05-12 8:34 AM **To:** 'mayor&councillors@markham.ca' **Subject:** townhomes off Williamson

Major Scarpitti and Councillors of Markham

I am deeply concerned what this complex will do to the traffic on 16th Avenue. It takes forever to get through from ninth line to Markham Rd now and the addition of 160 homes will certainly add to the congestion that already exists. I live in Markham and work off Main Street in Unionville and although the distance is not that great it is taking me up to half hour some days in traffic as Hwy 7 is slow and my next option is 16th to Kennedy and of course the only feasible option is the 407. Perhaps the Town of Markham Councillors don't travel at the same times as I do as they too will cringe.

Anne Cairns
Sales Representative
Royal Lepage Your Community Realty